Budget hearing meeting of July 25, 1961 ----

The Western Dubuque County Community School Board met in a special meeting on Tuesday eve. July 25, 1961 at the office of the district in the Farley school, for the purpose of hearing taxpayers for or against the budget for the ensuing year as published on July 13, 1961 in the Dyersville Commercial and Cascade Pioneer.

In the absence of President Driscoll the meeting called to order by chairman pro tem, Irvin Recker.

Present:

Irvin Recker Raymond Scherrman LaVerne Deutmeyer

Absent:

Merle Ross Harold Driscoll.

Present also Superintendent Drexler.

Minutes of the two previous special meetings were read, a correction and addition made on the minutes of the July 14th meeting.

No taxpayers appeared at the meeting to protest the budget as published, therefore a motion by Deutmeyer that the budget be accepted and adopted as published on July 13, 1961 in the Dyersville Commercial and Cascade Pioneer. Motion seconded by Scherrman, motion carried unanimously.

At this time a lease for kindergarten class rooms in the Dyersville Memorial Hall was read. This lease had been prepared for Dyersville City Council and stated the rent would be \$200.00 per month starting with the date of August 1st, 1961. It was decided the possibilities of other kindergarten class room locations in Dyersville would be further investigated.

Representatives from the Maquoketa Valley Rural Electric Co-operative were present at this meeting discussing the probabilities of electric heat in the new Bernard elementary school.

After discussion a unaimous decision was reached by the Board to have oil heat installed in the Bernard elementary school.

A suggestion was made by the Board that all haste be taken to speed up work on the grading of the Junior-Senior High School site at Epworth.

A motion by Scherrman that the meeting adjourn, seconded by Deutmeyer, motion carried unanimously.

dated, July 25, 1961

Larriet Leese.